
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
Newsletter 25  14 August 2018 
 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
 
2018 OPEN DAY 
 
Thank you to all our parents and friends 
who attended Open Day last Wednesday. It 
was a great day beginning with ‘Open 
Classrooms’, followed by our wonderful 
whole school concert and concluding with a 
picnic lunch. 
 
I had the opportunity to speak to many 
parents, and was thrilled with the positive 
feedback I received about our students, our 
staff and the direction in which the school is 
heading.  
 
Thank you to our Performance and Training 
Bands, the Carloleles, our amazing Dance 
groups and Junior and Senior Choirs for 
their wonderful performances on the day.    
Special thanks to Mrs Meguid and Miss 
Rachel for their efforts with our dance 
groups, Mr Bhandarkar for our Carlolele 
group, Mr Boyd and Mrs Bowey for 
managing our school band program, and 
Mrs Muir, Mrs Bowey, Miss Tran and Miss 
Chohan for their efforts with our choirs. 
 
A huge thank you to Les Pendlebury, 
Michael Adams, Kate Makin, Heena Sadhu, 
Anita Boyd, Liny Angie, Joe Perry, Lesley 
Johnston, Nittaya, Amy McCaffrey, Atanas 
Djonov, Hui Ng, Suzy Su, Emily Wong, 
Lerisca Lensun, Rania Mohamed, Elaine 
Zheng, Denise Leung, Claudia Dee and 
especially Tim Duller, Belinda Sultana and 
Trudy Mendis for organising the morning 
tea refreshments and sausage sizzle lunch. 
There was a real ‘community’ feeling about 
the day.  
 
Thank you to all our parents who visited the 
library, donating books for our students.  
 
 
 

 
 

DIARY DATES 
 
 
 

Term 3 
 

Week 4 
 
Mon, Aug 13 – Gymnastics – S3, 2B, 2J 
 
Tues, Aug 14 –Yr 4 and 3/4B Dance,  
ICAS Maths Competition, Yr 3 Dance 
 
Wed, Aug 15 – K – 2 Athletics Carnival,  
Yr 3 Dance, Ryde Music Eisteddfod 
 
Thurs, Aug 16 – 3 - 6 Assembly 
 
Fri, Aug 17 – Zone Athletics Carnival (Field 
events), Gymnastics (ES1 & 2K) 
 

Week 5 
 
Mon, Aug 20 – Zone Athletics Carnival 
(Track events), Gymnastics – S3, 2B, 2J 
 
Tues, Aug 21 – Literacy Day, Bookweek 
Parade 9:30am, Yr 4 and 3/4B Dance 
  
Wed, Aug 22 – Yr 3 Dance  
 
Thurs, Aug 23 – K - 2 Assembly 
 
Fri, Aug 24 – Gymnastics (ES1 & 2K) 
 

Week 5 
 
Mon, Aug 27 – Gymnastics – S3, 2B, 2J 
 
Tues, Aug 28 –Yr 4 and 3/4B Dance 
  
Wed, Aug 29 – Yr 3 Dance  
 
Thurs, Aug 30 – 3-6 Assembly 
 
Fri, Aug 31 – Gymnastics (ES1 & 2K), 
Father’s Day Stall 
 



ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 
 
Details of track event finals and long jump results 
from last Monday’s Athletics Carnival are included 
below.  
 
Congratulations to the following 3 – 6 students on 
their performance at our athletics carnival. 
 

100 METRES 
8 Yrs Girls  
1st Nikayla Tucker 
2nd Pari Lingareddy 
3rd Lithara Samarakoon 
  

8 Yrs Boys  
1st Marcus Wong 
2nd James Callagher 
3rd Neo Parlevliet 
  

9 Yrs Girls  
1st Alyssa Lee 
2nd Ellie Stephen 
3rd Emily Callagher 
  

9 Yrs Boys  
1st Eric Huang 
2nd Krittiq Sathiaseelan 
3rd Brandon Goh 
  

10 Yrs Girls   
1st Punara Samarakoon 
2nd Nicole Scholten 
3rd Joanne Lee 
  

10 Yrs Boys  
1st Lewis Wong 
2nd William Perry 
3rd Dane Mulhuisen 
11 Yrs Girls  
1st Emily Ford 
2nd Sameera Moon  
3rd Amanda Khor 
  

11 Yrs Boys  
1st Finn Parlevliet 
2nd Isaac Wong 
3rd Garry Liu 
  

12 Yrs Girls  
1st Yasmin Khandani 
2nd Maria Nidhiry 
3rd Mia Chen 
  

12 Yrs Boys  
1st Aaron Montiero 
2nd Connor Fouracre 
3rd Zachary Elliott 
 
200 METRES 
Junior  Girls  
1st Punara Samarakoon 
2nd Nicole Scholten 

3rd Alyssa Lee 
  

Junior Boys  
1st Lewis Wong 
2nd Dane Milhuisen 
3rd Eric Huang 
  

11 Yrs Girls  
1st Emily Ford 
2nd Sameera Moon 
3rd Amanda Khor 
  

11 Yrs Boys  
1st Finn Parlevliet  
2nd Jaykob McKinnon 
3rd Isaac Wong 
  

Senior Girls   
1st Yasmin Khandani 
2nd Salote Fiefia 
3rd Charlotte Gathercole 
  

Senior Boys  
1st Aaron Monteiro 
2nd Connor Fouracre 
3rd Miles O’Keefe 
 
800 METRES 
Junior  Girls  
1st Nicole Scholten 
2nd Punara Samarakoon 
3rd Lithara Samarakoon 
  

Junior Boys  
1st Lewis Wong 
2nd James Callagher 
3rd Tyler Boyd (Tied 2nd) 
  

11 Yrs Girls  
1st Sophie Younger 
2nd Jenny Lee 
3rd Caitlin Wilcox 
  

11 Yrs Boys  
1st Finn Parlevliet 
2nd Jaykob McKinnon 
3rd Malik Amin 
  

Senior Girls   
1st Charlotte Gathercole 
2nd Yasmin Khandani 
3rd Julianne Chuah 
  

Senior Boys  
1st Miles O’Keefe 
2nd Zachary Elliott 
3rd Connor Fouracre 
 
LONG JUMP 
Junior  Girls  
1st Emily Callagher 
2nd Abigail Gathercole 
3rd Rhea Mukherji 
  



 
Junior Boys  
1st Lewis Wong 
2nd Anibal Vinaroz Rizaldos 
3rd Dane Milhuisen 
  

11 Yrs Girls  
1st Emily Ford 
2nd Amanda Khor 
3rd Sameera Moon 
  

11 Yrs Boys  
1st Finn Parlevliet  
2nd Jaykob McKinnon 
3rd Garry Liu 
  

Senior Girls   
1st Charlotte Gathercole 
2nd Yasmin Khandani 
3rd Salote Fiefia 
  

Senior Boys  
1st Miles O’Keefe 
2nd Connor Fouracre 
3rd Zachary Elliott 
 

HIGH JUMP 
Junior  Girls  
1st Emily Callagher 
2nd Amy Watson (Tied 1st) 
3rd Ellie Stephen 
  

Junior Boys  
1st Dane Milhuisen 
2nd Lewis Wong 
3rd Tyler Boyd 
  

11 Yrs Girls  
1st Emily Ford  
2nd Sameera Moon 
3rd Urvee Sarkar 
  

11 Yrs Boys  
1st Finn Parlevliet 
2nd Perry Ninkovic 
3rd Jaykob McKinnon 
  

Senior Girls   
1st Mia Chen 
2nd Maria Nidhiry (Tied 1st) 
3rd Harshada Sonduri 

Pantangi 
  

Senior Boys  
1st Aaron Monteiro 
2nd Connor Fouracre 
3rd Alex Jung 
 

SHOT PUT 
Junior  Girls  
1st Ksena Malahoff 
2nd Alessia Sultana 
3rd Erin Poole 
  

Junior Boys  
1st Max Wu 
2nd Krittiq Sathiaseelan 
3rd Antonio Khair 
  

11 Yrs Girls  
1st Emily Ford 
2nd Nicole Vaikath 
3rd Alisa O’Donnell 
  

11 Yrs Boys  
1st Daniel Baek 
2nd Finn Parlevliet 
3rd Isaac Wong 
  

Senior Girls   
1st Yasmin Khandani 
2nd Salote Fiefia 
3rd Christy Ju 
  

Senior Boys  
1st Miles O’Keefe 
2nd Miguel Sison 
3rd Damien Fernando  
 
The top three placegetters for the 100 metres and 
top two placegetters for the 200/800 metres, long 
jump, high jump and shot put will represent our 
school at the Parramatta/Merrylands Athletics 
Carnival on Friday, August 18 (Field) and 
Monday, August 21 (Track). 
 
K - 2 ATHLETICS CARNIVAL  
 
K – 2 will hold their Athletics Carnival at school 
tomorrow. We have already booked a day of 
perfect weather.  Students will compete in 50 
metre running races and also take part in some 
great tabloid activities. No permission note is 
required for the carnival. 
 
LITERACY DAY  
 
This year, Literacy Day will be celebrated on 
Tuesday, August 21, with a Literacy 
extravaganza taking place.  
 
Our students will be entertained by a fantastic 
author/illustrator and a colourful storyteller. 
K – 2 students will experience the mystery of 
shadow puppets through the Little Wing Puppets' 
production of ‘The Owl's Apprenctice’.  
 
3 – 6 will be entertained by Boori (Monty) 
Prior, multi-talented performer and author who is 
known for being an articulate public speaker on 
Aboriginal issues. I’m sure both performances 
will inspire a ‘love of literature’ within the 
children. Throughout the day, students will 
participate in specially prepared Literacy based 
activities.  



 
Students and teachers are asked to come to school 
dressed as their favourite book character. I 
already have my outfit ready to go! Some of Mrs 
Castelletti’s suggestions for book characters 
include Tashi, Paddington Bear, dragons, pirates, 
bears, princesses, animals, make 
believe, Cinderella, Charlie & Lola, Where’s 
Wally, Pingu… - the list is endless. 
 
Thank you to Mrs Castelletti for her coordination 
of our wonderful Book Week activities. 
 
K-6 BOOK WEEK CHARACTER PARADE 
 
To celebrate Book Week 2018 we will be holding 
a Book Character parade at 9:30am on Tuesday 
21st August. All students from K-6 are asked to 
come to school dressed as their favourite book 
character. The parade will begin on the asphalt at 
9:30am (under the COLA if raining). Parents and 
relatives are invited to come along and watch the 
parade. Book week promotes engaging 
communities with literature for young readers, 
something the Children’s Book Council of 
Australia has proudly supported for over 70 
years.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
CPS PREMIER’S SPELLING BEE 
  
Last week stage finals of the Premier’s Spelling 
Bee were held. Congratulations to Lauren 
Lubrano and Urvee Sarkar (Stage 3) and Oliver 
Dunk and Om Shenvikerkar (Stage 2) who 
proved to be the champion spellers. They will 
now take part in the regional finals to be held at 
Jasper Road Public School on Monday 10 
September.  
 
Our school has a proud tradition in this 
competition, with one of our students taking out 
the state wide competition in 2013. Good luck to 
our representatives. 
 
 

RYDE MUSIC EISTEDDFOD 
 
The Performance Band competed in the Ryde 
Music Eisteddfod today. This is their first 
appearance at an eisteddfod competition, and the 
ensemble practiced hard to ensure their pieces 
were polished and ready to go. Their efforts paid 
off as they received a Highly Commended 
Award! Special thanks to Denise Leung for 
organising the excursion and to our parent helpers 
Trudy Mendis, Emily Wong, Vanessa Long and 
Lesley Fouracre for assisting on the day. Thanks 
to Mrs Bowey for conducting and to Mr Boyd for 
his organisation. 
 
CARLINGFORD WISHING TREE 
 
Recently, the garden club has been working 
tirelessly on their garden and creating their new 
kitchen. To support us in our new kitchen, we 
have developed a wish tree for items to be 
donated. All you have to do is pick off a gift tag 
off the tree, purchase the item and place it under 
our 'growing' tree with your name on the back of 
the tag.  
 
The tree (pictured) is located in the corridor near 
the front office. Thank you for assisting our 
kitchen/garden program!  
 

 
 
BAND RECRUITMENT 
 
‘Key Music Australia’ will be joining Carlingford 
Public School from Term 3, 2018. We are 
working to expand and strengthen the CPS Band 
Program and are looking for new enrolments. 
If your child is currently in Year 2 – 5, they are 
eligible to commence music lessons at school and 
join the school band from Term 4, 2018. 
 
Key Music Australia staff will be attending our 
school to do instrument try outs in Term 3, 2018. 



 
All students in Year 2 will be automatically given 
a try out and do not need to register for a trial. 
 
If your child is currently in Year 3 – 5 and you 
would like them to join the school band, you need 
to register so that they can attend a short try out 
session. Once you have registered, your child will 
be given an instrument try out at school, during 
school time within 3 weeks of your registration. 
At the try out session, they will be assessed by 
our staff and provided with a note indicating 
which instrument(s) they are suited to. The note 
provides details about how to enrol in the school 
band online and includes further information and 
costs. If your child is in Years 3 – 5 and you 
would like to register them for an instrument trial 
please refer to the flyer included in this week’s 
newsletter. 
 

2019 ENROLMENTS 
 
Enrolment Forms for Kindergarten 2019 are 
available at the office now.  To assist us with 
planning, we encourage all families to enrol as 
soon as possible. 
 
TERM 3 ACCOUNTS 
 
Term 3 accounts will be sent home this week. 
Payment is due by Monday 17 September. Our 
preferred method of payment for accounts is 
online through the school website.  Click on the 
‘Make a Payment’ button and follow the steps.  A 
receipt for payment will be issued at the time of 
payment for your records. 
 
Payment by cash, cheque and credit card should 
be submitted to the school office between 8:30am 
and 3:15pm. 
 
Any families experiencing financial difficulties 
and are unable to pay, are asked to contact Mr 
Hinton. 
 
Neil Hinton 
Principal 
 

STUDENT OF THE WEEK 
 
Sarah Gu for her thoughtful and caring 
citizenship. 
 

DISPOSITION AWARDS 
 
Talia Abou Alnasr, Rodolfo Thiersch, Junlin 
Huang, Peyton Clowes, Kavin Ankam, Kenzy 
Selim, Ahmad Waqar, Jeremy Chen, Mersiha 
Wareesha, Harry Lim, Santoshi Parida, Vihaan 
Joshi, Joshua Du, Vedant Bohre, Kelly Bao, 
Mikael Lee Gundran, Shiori Tan, Ronan 

Edirisinghe, Tom Rendall, Eamon Saunders, 
Brendan Lau, Anousheh Almas, Chiara Sultana, 
Philip Jung, Clarisse Tjang, Claire Zhang, Adam 
De Rome, Sewool Seo. 
 

PSSA 
 

Junior 
AFL 

V 
Dundas 

19-6 Win 

Senior 
AFL 

V 
Dundas 

1-33 Loss 

Junior 
League 
Tag 

 
BYE 

- - 

Senior 
League 
Tag 

BYE - - 

Junior 
Netball 
Maroon 

V 
Parramatta  

North 
 

10-0 Win 

Senior 
Netball 
Maroon 

V  
Parramatta  

North 
 

33-0 Win 

Junior 
Netball 
Blue 

V  
Parramatta  

1-3 Loss 

Senior 
Netball 
Blue 

V  
Parramatta 

9-4 Win 

Junior 
Soccer 

V  
Dundas 

1-3 Loss 

Senior 
Soccer 

V  
Dundas 

4-1 Win 

 

BOOK NOOK 
 
EDUCATION WEEK 
 
The library will be open during classroom visits 
from 10.45am until 11.45am and then again from 
1:00 to 1.30pm on our Education Week open day 
Wednesday 8th August for students to bring their 
parents and family members to view the library 
and student work and with the opportunity for 
students to purchase a book to donate to the 
library. Students who purchase these books will 
have a perpetual reminder of their donation in the 
way of a donation plaque inserted at the 
beginning of the book and they will be the first to 
borrow that book. 
 
Most donation books will cost $15 with a few 
priced at $20. Cash only please. The books will 
be ready to borrow for students by their next 
library lesson. 
 



3wk
s to 
go 

PREMIER’S READING CHALLENGE  
 

Just a reminder that we are 
now nearing the end of the 
allocated 
time for the 
PRC. 
 
All books need to be read 
and recorded online by 

Friday 31st August, 2018.  
For further information about the PRC go to 
 
www.schools.nsw.edu.au/premiersreadingchalle
nge/ 
Student login details are as follows: 
 
User name is what the student uses to log in to the 
internet at school. Usually first name.last name 
(possibly a number after their name). Password is 
the student’s class if in years one and two and a 
self chosen one if in years 3-6. 
 
To log on simply click on the logon icon on the 
left hand side of the screen. To enter books, 
students click on the ‘student reading records’ tab 
on the left hand side of the screen. 
 
All kindergarten students have now successfully 
completed the Challenge and will have their 
photograph taken in the coming weeks to be 
added to the Honour Wall in the library.  
Unfortunately every year many students start the 
Challenge and come close to finishing and then 
stop reading within a couple of books of 
achieving completion. Talk to your child about 
how they are progressing, encourage them to 
finish and go online with them to assist them in 
completing the online record. A sense of 
achievement is a wonderful thing when the 
computer informs you that you have completed 
the Challenge.  
 

LITERACY DAY / BOOK 
WEEK  
 
On Tuesday 21st August the 
school will be hosting our Book 
Week/Literacy Day performers.  
K – 2 students will experience the 

mystery of shadow puppets through the Little 
Wing Puppets' production of The Owl's 
Apprenctice.  
 
3 – 6 will be entertained by Boori (Monty) Prior, 
multi-talented performer and author who is 
known for being an articulate public speaker on 
Aboriginal issues. On this day students will also 
be able to dress up as their favourite book 
character and they will participate in literature 

activities. Some suggestions for book characters 
might be Tashi, Paddington Bear, dragons, 
pirates, bears, Selby, princesses, Old Tom, 
Minton, Ella Kazoo, Mutt Dog, Cinderella, 
Charlie & Lola, Where’s Wally. 
 
I have my costume planned, so think about 
costume preparation for our 
extravaganza. Last year was 
absolutely fantastic!  
 
Helena Castelletti  
Teacher Librarian 
 

CANTEEN 
 

Thurs 16 August B Sultana, A McCaffrey 

Fri 17 August B Sultana, E Fong, M 
McPherson,  
HELP NEEDED 

Mon 20 August B Sultana 

Tuesday  
21 August 

B Sultana, F (Dorian) 
Yang 

 
Canteen is now open 4 days - Monday, Tuesday, 
Thursday and Friday. 
 
Our new online system is now up and running.  
Please be patient as we navigate through it. 
Remember for those who order online, a special 
treat will be coming your child’s way very soon. 
The cut off times for orders is 9:15am.  If you 
have an eco reusable bag and would like to order 
online just drop your bag to the canteen with a 
note saying you ordered online and we’ll put your 
lunch in the bag. 
 
We are trialling new dumplings - they are 
steamed and come in a pack of 6 and you can 
choose from chicken or pork filling.  They are 
delicious.  We also have homemade stir fried 
noodles with chicken and vegetables.  Available 
for $4.50. 
 
If you would like to volunteer in the canteen, 
please fill out a form or pop in to see me at the 
canteen window. 
 
Belinda Sultana 
Canteen Manager 
0402 911 533 
 
 
 
 
 



 
P&C 

 
I wish to thank all of the volunteers that assist us 
each week in the uniform shop, canteen and more 
recently the open day activities last Wednesday.  
Without the great community support we have in 
our school our P&C would not be able to operate.   
 
If you wish to provide feedback (positive or 
negative) on the open day activities hosted by the 
P&C (Bake Sale and BBQ) please email me at 
cpspcpresident@gmail.com.   
 
Our next P&C meeting will be held on Monday 
20th August at 7.30pm in the Library.  All parents 
and carers are welcome. 
 
Keeping in touch with the P&C 
 
Our next meeting will be held on Monday 20 
August at 7:30pm in the Library.  All parents and 
carers welcome.   
 
If you would like to keep in touch with the P&C 
by being added to our correspondence list, please 
contact us via cpspcsecretary@gmail.com.   
 
Trudy Mendis 
P&C President 
 

UNIFORM SHOP 
 
The Uniform Shop trading schedule for the next 
few weeks is as follows: 
 
Wed 15 Aug  9am to 10am 
Wed 22 Aug  2pm to 2:30pm 
Wed 29 Aug  9am to 10am 
Wed 5 Sep  2pm to 2:30pm 
 
Clearance items: 
We are clearing the following discontinued (old 
style) items. Sizes and quantity are limited and 
available in-store only. 
 
L/S Polo $18.50 
Sizes: 6, 8, 10, 12, 14, 16 
 
L/S Classic Shirt no logo $16.00 
Sizes: 3, 4, 16, 18 
 
L/S Brushed Shirt no logo $19.00, sizes: 4, 8, 10, 
12, 14, 16, 18 
 
Socks (except PSSA socks) and tights are on sale. 
 
Navy/White anklet socks $2.00 
Navy tights $7.00 
Boys grey socks $5.50 
 
 

Volunteer schedule: 
15 Aug:  Anita C, Priyanka M 
22 Aug:  Kate M, Jyothy S, Narine H. 
 
If you cannot attend the shop during the trading 
hours, orders can be placed online 
via https://schoolshoponline.net.au/carlingfordps/i
ndex.aspx. Alternatively, order forms are also 
available at the office. Orders completed online 
or submitted to the office by Tuesday 3:00pm 
will be processed and delivered to your child's 
class by Friday. 
 
Second-hand uniforms donated to the school are 
available for sale at the shop as part of fund-
raising for the P&C. If you would like to donate 
uniforms that your child no longer needs, please 
drop them off at the office. Pop in to the shop 
during trading hours to grab a bargain. 
 

BAND NEWS 
 
Instruments Try-outs 
 
There is an opportunity for all year 3-5 students 
to register their interests in trying out an 
instrument for Band next year. The tryout 
sessions will take place later this term. Please see 
attached flyer for links to register.   
All students in Year 2 will be automatically given 
a Try Out and do not need to register. 
 
Denise Leung  
Band coordinator  
Cpsbandpnc@gmail.com  
 

FUNDRAISING NEWS 
 
Open Day 2018 
 
Open Day was once again a successful and fun 
community event. 
 
I would like to say a huge THANK YOU to all 
volunteers that helped out on the day and to 
everybody that donated good and/or baked goods.  
 
Thank you to Les Pendlebury, Michael Adams, 
Kate Makin, Heena Sadhu, Anita Boyd, Liny 
Angie, Joe Perry, Lesley Johnston, Nittaya, Amy 
McCaffrey, Atanas Djonov, Hui Ng, Suzy Su, 
Emily Wong, Lerisca Lensun, Rania Mohamed, 
Elaine Zheng, Denise Leung, Claudia Dee and 
especially Tim Duller, Belinda Sultana and Trudy 
Mendis.  
 
Below is pictured some of the fantastic (and 
yummy) treats our school community baked for 
the cake stall: 
 

mailto:cpspcpresident@gmail.com
mailto:cpspcsecretary@gmail.com
https://schoolshoponline.net.au/carlingfordps/index.aspx
https://schoolshoponline.net.au/carlingfordps/index.aspx
mailto:Cpsbandpnc@gmail.com


    
 

 
 
FATHER’S DAY STALL  
FRIDAY 31 AUGUST 
 
The P&C Father’s Day Stall will be held on 
Friday, 31 August in the school hall. 
It’s Dad’s turn to be spoiled by the kids! 
 
At the stall the children can buy a gift (or two) for 
Dad or Grandpa (or another carer). There will be 
a great selection of gifts ranging in price from $1 
to $10. Teachers will escort the children to the 
stall during class on the day of the stall. 
 
Seeking volunteers!  If you can help out on the 
day, please contact Svantje on 0419 742 259 or 
cpspcfundraising@gmail.com.au,  
even if you can only help out for a short amount 
of time - your help is greatly appreciated!  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CARLINGFORD PUBLIC SCHOOL 
COOKBOOK 
 
The P&C is delighted to announce that we are 
professionally publishing our very own stylish 
cookbook. We chose this project because it will 
involve all of our children and their families, 
from Kindergarten through to Year 6.  
 
We are looking forward to producing a very 
special cookbook with all your most loved family 
favourites! 
 
The link to submit your recipes is now open and 
we are looking for your best recipes, from entrées 
to light meals, from dinners to your most loved 
desserts!! We hope that we will can collect a huge 
range of recipes from all of our families and 
encourage you to submit more than one recipe 
(we might have to delete some recipes if we 
receive too many duplicates). 
We would also like to encourage you to submit 
photos and/or drawings or other artwork of your 
recipes. 
Coming Soon: Included in the cookbook will be 
a special project for our Kindergarten classes – 
details for this are coming soon! 
 
How to submit your recipes: 
 
Go to the www.PublishedAuthors.com.au 
website and submit your recipes using their really 
quick and easy online template. 
(Don’t have access to the internet? Just give us 
your recipe & we’ll try to find a volunteer to 
enter it for you) 
 
We will soon distribute order forms, so you can 
pre-order your copies of this very special 
cookbook.  
 
Watch this space: for details of the special 
cookbook launch! 
 
Would you like to advertise your business in 
the cookbook? Email Svantje at 
cpspcfundraising@gmail.com for advertising 
rates and enquiries. 
 
 

mailto:cpspcfundraising@gmail.com.au


 

  



	
	

	

SCHOOL BAND TRY OUTS – CARLINGFORD PS 
Key Music Australia is excited to announce that we are joining the Carlingford 
Public School Community from Term 3, 2018. We are working to expand and 
strengthen the CPS Band Program and are looking for new enrolments.  
 
If your child is currently in Year 2 – 5, they are eligible to commence music 
lessons at school and join the school band from Term 4, 2018.  
 
Key Music Australia staff will be attending your school to do instrument try outs 
in Term 3, 2018. All students in Year 2 will be automatically given a try out and 
do not need to register for the Year 2 try outs.  
 
If your child is currently in Year 3 – 5 and you would like them to join the school 
band, you need to register so that they can attend a short try out session. Once 
you have registered, your child will be given an instrument try out at school, 
during school time within 3 weeks of your registration. At the try out session, 
they will be assessed by our staff and provided with a note indicating which 
instrument(s) they are suited to. The note provides details about how to enrol in 
the school band online and includes further information and costs.  
 
PLEASE REGISTER FOR AN INSTRUMENT TRY OUT HERE: 
www.myschoolband.com.au/tryout  

 

For further information visit www.myschoolband.com.au/cps or contact the  
Key Music Australia Office: office@keymusicaustralia.com.au 

 
 

Key Music Australia 
Managing Director: Matt Dalziel 

office@keymusicaustralia.com.au 
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